卒業生ならびにご支援くださった皆様へ

公益法人 聖学院アトランタ国際学校

理事長 清水正之

聖学院アトランタ国際学校 閉校のお知らせ

聖学院アトランタ国際学校(セインツ)は、日米の教育者が協力し、日本の学校法人聖学院が母体となり1990年に米国アトランタに設置されました。

27年間、平和を作り出す国際人の育成のため、毎年日本法人聖学院から多額の援助を受け、運営してまいりました。1996年には、文部科学省による厳しい審査を受け、私立在外教育施設として認定されました。2004年からは、ツーウェイ・イマージョン教育を開始し、ユニークな二言語同時習得の教授法を用いることで、この分野においてはジョージア州において先駆的な役割を担ってきました。特に、セインツは、英語を母語とする児童と日本語を母語とする児童が約半々在籍することで理想的な言語環境を維持しているため、バランスよく学び合うことが可能となり、卒業生はその高度なバイリンガル能力により、日本とアメリカ両国の中・高・大学において高く評価され、職場でも特別に起用されています。

文科省より認定を受けた私立在外教育施設は世界に17校存在していましたが、海外で私立校を運営することは非常に困難なため、閉校が相次ぎ、小中高含めて現在は8校となりました。小学校6学年を受け入れる学校は2校のみ、そのうちの一つが聖学院アトランタ国際学校でした。しかし、日本の少子化の影響により、日本法人聖学院からの支援・援助はかなわなくなったことを受け、このたびセインツ理事会は、2018年度一学期終業日をもって、閉校することを決議いたしました。長年ご支援くださったみなさまに、心から感謝申し上げます。

尚、3学期及び来年度1学期転入学をご希望の方は現地事務所までご連絡ください。 引き続き全学年、受け入れます。

以上

Dear SAINTS Families and Friends,

In 1990, under the sponsorship of Japan Seigakuin, Seigakuin Atlanta International School (SAINTS) opened its doors in Atlanta, GA as a US/Japan joint educational endeavor. For the past 27 years, SAINTS has been able to pursue its mission of raising global citizens who are peacemakers thanks to a generous annual donation from Japan Seigakuin. In 1996, after careful review, our Elementary Department received accreditation as an overseas educational institution from the Japanese Ministry of Education. In 2004, we started our Two-Way Immersion program, which required us to adopt some unique teaching strategies. We were one of the few schools in Georgia to have such a program and were considered a pioneer in the field. As we have kept the ideal linguistic balance between Japanese speakers and English speakers, students were able to learn from each other and reach a high proficiency in both languages by the time they graduated. Our alumni were recognized by middle and high schools, colleges, and employers for their high level of bilingualism and biculturalism, which set them apart from their peers both in the US and Japan.

The number of accredited Japanese private schools outside of Japan once totaled as many as 17, but due to the difficulties of such ambitious endeavors, many have closed, and there are now only 8 such schools remaining in the world. Only two of these schools offer the entire elementary school program from 1st-6th grades, and one of those two is SAINTS. However, due to the declining birthrate in Japan and the declining enrollment in private schools, Japan Seigakuin is no longer able to financially support our school. For this reason, the board has made the decision to close SAINTS at the end of the first term in 2018. The school will continue to accept new applicants until its closure.

We thank all of you, in both our local community and around the world, for your many years of friendship and support.

Chairman of the Board of SAINTS, Dr. Masayuki Shimizu